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Question:  

 

The payment for wholesalers and pharmacy was forecast to be $216 million in 2014-15, 

which was in the 2013-14 budget. The 2014-15 budget reveals that the payment has increased 

to $406 million. Can someone explain to the Committee what happened?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

Budget Paper No. 1 is a publication prepared by the Department of Finance and the 

Department of the Treasury (Treasury).  These Agencies have advised the Department of 

Health that the differences between the 2013-14 and 2014-15 publications are a result of a 

reclassification of activities.  This was done for two reasons:  

 to better align Statement 6 with the classification of activities in the Department of 

Health’s Portfolio Budget Statement; and 

 to increase transparency and reduce the quantum of the “other” category. 

 

While the two categories changed in value, the net total did not change significantly between 

the years.   

 

The Committee may wish to note that there has been a $5 million increase from the 2013-14 

total of $401 million and the 2014-15 total of $406 million for the “payments for wholesalers 

and pharmacy programmes” category reflecting the introduction of the “Pharmaceutical 

Benefits Scheme - medication charts in public and private hospitals” and “Transfer of 

Payment Administration Functions for Professional Pharmacy Programmes” measures as 

announced in the 2014-15 Budget.    

 

 

 

 

 

 


